
 

 
 
 
 
                             For additional information, please contact Supt. Barb Rains at 815.469.9103 
 

Board approves Francie Boss as new Principal of Arbury Hills School  
At Wednesday night’s meeting, the Board of Education approved Francie Boss as the new 
Principal of Arbury Hills School, effective July 1, 2017. Mrs. Boss has been with District 161 for 
the last nine years. She served as an elementary teacher for six years. For the last three years 
she has served as the assistant principal at Dr. Julian Rogus School. 

 
In personnel matters, the Board 
• employed Jean Costigan as a paraprofessional; 
• approved a FMLA request; and 
• approved a child care request for the 2017-18 school year. 

 
In other matters, the Board 
• heard a presentation from SHJH teachers about the online component for Go Math; 
• continued the discussion on the St. Francis Road study; 
• accepted the bid from Bill’s Landscaping and approved the Letter of Understanding with the 

Frankfort Square Park District; 
• authorized the Superintendent to begin the process of developing the tentative budget for the 

2017-2018 school year; 
• heard a report on the Kindergarten Individual Development Survey (KIDS); and  
• heard a recap of the February 17 Teacher Institute. 
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